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Public report

 
Report to 13 December 2006
Scrutiny Co-ordination Committee 
 
Report of 
Councillor John Blundell 
 
Title 
Report Back on the Work Of Outside Bodies – Connexions Strategic Partnership Board 
 
 
 

1 Purpose of the Report 
1.1 At their meeting on 10th May, 2005, the Cabinet approved a process of reporting back to 

the Scrutiny Co-ordination Committee on the work of those outside bodies appointed to by 
the City Council.  This reports sets out details of the work of the Connexions Strategic 
Partnership Board over the preceding twelve months and details of attendance by the City 
Council's representatives. 

2 Recommendations 
2.1 Coventry City Council should continue to send 2 representatives to the Connexions 

Strategic Partnership Board one of whom should be the Cabinet Member with 
responsibility for Children's Services 

3 Information on Work of Outside Body 
3.1 The Connexions Strategic Partnership Board provides governance for the Connexions 

Service.  This service provides information, advice, guidance and support to all 13-19 year 
olds (and up to 24 year olds for those with special and additional needs).  It is the lead 
agency for the delivery of the City’s Local Area Agreement (LAA) target to reduce the 
number of 16-18 year olds who are not engaged in education, employment or training 
(NEET).   

4 Benefits to the City Council of the Appointment 
4.1 Cllr Blundell’s has contributed significantly to the Connexions Strategic Partnership Board 

and to greater partnership working between City Council services, Connexions, and other 
partners towards the 5 outcomes of Every Child Matters.  This is evidenced by the findings 
of the Coventry Joint Area Review.  Cllr Blundell has also assisted the development of 
even more effective collaboration as evidenced by the pooling of Connexions grant funding 
into the Local Area Agreement with effect from 1st April 2007. 

 

5 Attendance Record and Remuneration for the Appointment 
5.1 The City Council's representatives are Councillors Blundell and Lee. In the past twelve 

months there have been 2 meetings held, with Councillor Blundell attending 1 and 
Councillor Lee neither. 

 



5.2 Members receive no remuneration for the appointment. 
 
 
 
List of background papers 

Proper officer:  
 
Author:  Telephone 024 7683 1173. 
Councillor John Blundell 
(Any enquiries should be directed to the above) 
 
Other contributors: 
Steve Stewart, Connexions 
 
 
Papers open to Public Inspection 
Description of paper Location CH61 
Schedule of City Council Appointments to Outside Bodies 
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